2019/20 End of Season FAQ

Q: Will County FAs be refunding monies for discipline cases during the season?

A: The Sanctions imposed are as a result of misconduct committed and are not
dependent on the completion of a season. This would be a similar scenario to matches
abandoned where the game has not completed but the sanctions remain.

Q: Will outstanding suspensions be waived?

A: As per the regulations any suspension outstanding following the last competitive fixture
will be served at the commencement of the next season. On that basis any suspension that
remains outstanding will be served at the commencement once competitive football
recommences.

Q: WGS is still producing fines that roll over automatically, do these need to be
altered/turned off?

A: Arrangements are being put in place at The FA for WGS to prevent any further late fines or
club/team

suspensions being imposed as a result of non-payment. This is being taken to reflect the
pressures of the volunteer workforce within clubs that will clearly have other priorities at this
time.

Q: Will teams be penalised for having excessive discipline points at the end of the
season (e.g. now or will they be removed)?

A: With the lack of games being played it is unlikely that any team will be surpassing the
threshold from now. For those that have, this falls into the category of sanctions committed
referred to above.

Q: Should County FA fees be part-refunded if season void?
A: County FAs are considering how they will be trying to support teams in terms of fees for
the 20/21 season.



